Minutes of the Pico Improvement Organization Board Meeting

May 4, 2022

In Person and ZOOM Teleconference 

*The May 2022 Pico Board Meeting was conducted on the ZOOM teleconferencing platform due to the current Covid-19 guidelines to limit gathering size. 
ATTENDANCE 

Directors: Sharon Town Lee, Lois Bostwick
Residential Members: Yolanda Lewis
PIO Contractor: Dana Moorehead
SM City & Affiliates:  Donald Girard (SMC), Ines Flack-Martinez (PIO Intern), 
Daisy Miguel (Community Corp)
MINUTES
I. Chair Sharon Town Lee called the meeting to order at 5:30pm. 
II. Public Comment. 

a. Lois Bostwick: Participated in a 2-person, 10-minute play contest. Frozen is being performed by the youth members at Morgan-Wixon. 
III. Approve the March & April 2022 Meeting Minutes. NO QUORUM
IV. Don Girard (SMC) announced that a number of performances will be presented at the college. A team of SMC students successfully participated in a NASA competition. In June, SMC will have a live graduation at the Bundy Campus. 
1. SMPD unable to attend the PIO meeting due to their attendance at the SM Travel and Tourism Summit.  
2. Daisy Miguel, Project Manager for Community Corp’s Brunson Terrace Project (1819 Pico) new mixed use building. Daisy presented an update on the mixed-use and affordable housing project and it’s scheduled opening in Spring 2023. An RFP is being released for vendors to submit for incubator, underrepresented, and sustainable product focused business opportunities on the property.   
3. Ava Lee, City Liaison, presented an update on City activities. The Council set aside $8,000 of discretionary funds for the PIO to apply for. The VAP Kitchen has been partnered with New Women’s Business Center. There is a blood drive on May 12 at VAP. On May 19, the SM Job and Resource Fair will be held. 
4. Dana Moorehead provided an update on Pico Improvement Annual Meeting, to be held at McCabe’s Guitar Shop. Requesting $2500 for marketing, catering and outreach.  NO QUORUM
5. Dana Moorehead and Ines Flack-Martinez to present a Marketing Update  

a. Still waiting for Cal-Trans to provide safety training so volunteers can participate in Pico’s first Litter Squad Clean Up at the Pico Off Ramp. 
b. Innes (intern) will lead the effort to promote the Door to Adore Project and Painting Plan to the merchants. 

c. Art of Recovery funding being pursued to nurture art projects on Pico.  

d. Seven Pico businesses won first prize in the SM Most Loved campaign. 
e. The PIO is offering merchants the opportunity to get their sidewalks power washed for $100. 

f. The PIO had a booth at the Bug Fair held at VAP. 
6. Sharon Town-Lee presented the Treasurer’s Report for May 2022.   

ADJOURNED 7pm
Minutes Submitted by: David Ruiz Marquez, Secretary


